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Network Services Division

Common Carrier Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 12th Street, SW

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re:
Clarification Questions to the Report and Order and Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking in CC Docket No. 99-200 (FCC 00-104)

Dear Mr. Keller:

The Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions (ATIS) sponsored Industry Numbering Committee (INC) began the work of revising its Thousands Block (NXX-X) Pooling Administration and CO Code Assignment Guidelines in accordance with the FCC Order 00-104 at the Committee’s April 10-14, 2000 meeting.  In order to meet the June 20, 2000 deadline imposed by the NANC for all updates to the above Guidelines, the INC agreed to an expedited process and the CO/NXX and LNPA Workshops are meeting on a very aggressive schedule.  

As this work has developed, the participants have composed a list of several clarification questions with respect to the Order.  Answers to these questions are required for the INC to proceed with their work and to meet the June 20th deadline.  I have provided the list of clarification questions as an attachment to this letter.  ATIS and the INC are hopeful that the FCC could address the questions and respond prior to the next scheduled meeting of the CO/NXX and LNPA Workshops on May 30-June 2, 2000.  Responses prior to the meeting date would allow the INC to proceed with the work and address any follow-up concerns or necessary clarifications resulting from that meeting in advance of the deadline.

Questions 1 through 9 in the attachment, with the exception of question 4A, were previously presented to the NANC at the April 26th NANC meeting by the INC Moderator, Shawn Murphy, as part of the INC Moderator’s Report to the NANC.  The remaining questions were developed during the CO/NXX and LNPA Workshop meetings held this week at ATIS.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 202-434-8847.  Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Megan L. Campbell

General Counsel

cc:
Yog Varma, Deputy Bureau Chief, Common Carrier Bureau

Diane Harmon, Operations Deputy Chief, Network Services Division


Les Selzer, FCC Economist, Network Services Division


Shawn Murphy, INC Moderator

Norman Epstein, INC Assistant Moderator







